
Wantage Women’s Institute Annual Report for 2011 / 2012

I am pleased to present our second Annual Report which has seen a very successful year for Wantage Women’s Institute.  When I reported a year ago our membership was 48.  Our present membership stands at 61, which includes 3 dual members.  Several members did not renew for health or personal reasons, but we have more than made up the numbers with our 16 new members.  We must be doing something right!

The core of the Committee remained the same, with Jean Stirrup being voted President for a second year, backed up by Kathryn Leech as Secretary.  We welcomed a new treasurer, Elizabeth Davison, and appointed our first Vice President, Sue Cave.  Anne Pagett continued to serve as Publicity Officer and Rita Hetherington took on the role of Programme Planner.  We’ve worked well together, and hope the fruits of our labour have been enjoyed by you all.

We had an interesting and varied Programme in 2011/12.  The Annual Meeting in March was enlivened with Betty Collins’ entertaining talk about her travels to the Sinai.  In April, Frank Parkinson told us about Post Traumatic Stress, and Eileen Webster won the ‘design a royal wedding card’ competition.  Her card was sent to St James’ Palace in time for the celebration.  Later in the year Eileen was thrilled to receive an acknowledgement, a copy of which has been placed in our archive.  

The Resolutions meeting in May featured a Picture Quiz hosted by Kathryn Leech.  Tim Williams gave us advice about our Wills in June, and Alison Moore told us about her work with The Porridge Club in July.  Our planned speaker in September was unable to come, but we enjoyed The Inland Waterways of England with Adrian Williams instead.  October saw us learning about The Incredible World of the Honey Bee with Steve Moll, and our birthday celebration in November had us enjoying the health benefits of singing with Liz Hodgson.  Carole Richardson returned in December to tell Tales of Old Russia, and in January we explored the Ridgeway with Russell Cherry.  In February we welcomed Christine Whild again, who entertained and educated us with her Antiques Unwrapped talk.

We also had a busy year of outings organised firstly, by Marie O’Regan, and latterly by Jan Abrahall.  Our thanks to both.  Members went to see Pam Ayres in Windsor in March.  In June members visited the Diamond Light Synchatron, and in August had a tour of Clarks Flour Mill in Wantage.  The trip to the Bothy Vinyard at Frilford in September was popular, and November saw a trip to Gloucester Keys shopping centre for Christmas Shopping!

We continued to raise funds with our raffles, the Pampered Chef morning in June, contributions to the craft/coffee mornings, and the cake and jam stall at the Royal Wedding event in the Memorial Park.  Funds from the 50/50 club were split between prize money and a contributions towards a bursary for Denman College.  Thus, we were able to award two one-day bursaries at our birthday meeting in November, the winners were June Sproston and Lyn Smith.

Members attended two Charn Group meetings, Year Book Speaker Selection days and evening auditions, and Christmas Songs in Oxford.  Members also submitted entries to, and attended, the WI Textile Exhibition at Horton-cum-Studley in October.  

A New Members Brochure was introduced which gives basic information about Wantage WI.  This information has since been replicated on our website for all to see.  The Committee hosted a New Members Coffee Morning at The Bear in February, which was beneficial to all parties involved.

Throughout the winter we continued to run our craft/coffee mornings, thanks to all the host ladies involved, and this year introduced a Scrabble Tournament.  Members are still working on making a Wantage WI banner.  We thank Mary Lawrence for her continued work on our Photo Albums - a super record of all the fun we’ve had so far.

As well as representing us on the Charn Group Committee, and continuing to serve as a member of the Year Book Committee, Jean Stirrup, our President, has this year created and published our very own website.  This is a valuable tool which makes us a truly modern  WI, and I recommend you all have a look at it if you can.  Jean has continued to impress me and the Committee with her enthusiastic approach and behind the scenes hard work, and we ask you all to join us thanking her now.  

Kathryn Leech, 14th March 2012.


